
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 
Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 
 
My name is Misty Senz.  I am a Board Certified Chiropractic Physician, Certified Functional 
Medicine Practitioner in private practice for 24 years, and Mom of 3 beautiful, healthy children.  
 
The reason I support House Bill 248 is because health and health care is a very personal choice. 
 
I have spent my entire adult life learning, teaching, and practicing HEALTH: I have studied the 
SCIENCE, the PHYSIOLOGY of health and healing.  I have also seen the demise of health of the 
American people due to unhealthy lifestyle, poor diet, lack of exercise, smoking, excessive 
stress, etc.  
 
That demise in health, the poor lifestyle choices were just that, a choice.  Those people chose 
that lifestyle and that is their given right to do so, consequences be damned.  And we all know 
those consequences put a large burden on our “Health Care System”. 
 
I have the same right to make my lifestyle choices based on what I feel is best for myself and my 
family which, if this Bill is not passed, takes that Right away.   
 
There are other factors that come in to play here as well: 
 
I am sure we can agree that there are certain genetic factors that make certain medical 
procedures more dangerous to individuals: my family and I all have a genetic factor that puts 
us at higher risk for having a complication from vaccines and their components.  I cannot, and 
will not KNOWINGLY, inject, swallow, or swab anything into our bodies that will induce any 
type of ill health, especially when we are all in perfect health now.  That is like playing Russian 
Roullete, and nobody wants to play that game. 
 
So please, help keep our freedoms and liberties.  
 
 
 
Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of 
House Bill 248. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Dr. Misty Senz 
 


